The Claiborne Clarion

Published monthly for Claiborne residents
Barbara Reisert, editor, Claiborne@goeaston.net 410-745-6987

Price: FREE

November 2008

Volume 2, #11

The purpose of this newsletter is to acquaint and inform Claiborne residents.

TRASH BLURB

Abby wants to send a big thank you to Lida, Mary and Pete Gregorio and Bill and Alice Sewell for helping with our last trash pick-up. Without you guys and gals we would be pretty shabby looking.

FLU SHOTS

If you still haven't gotten your flu shot you can go to the Talbot County Health Department at 100 South Hanson Street in Easton between 10 am and 2 pm, Monday thru Friday, November 10th through December 12th.

There is a \$20 charge, but medicare will cover the cost for us "seasoned citizens".

* * * KNEES

Following her surgery Molly Bond had an exercise bike lent to her by Jack and Judy Harrald. Thanks guys! Molly tells me that her knee is improving every day. And, speaking of knees,

NEW KNEES FOR BEAV!

On Monday, October 27th he and Susan went across the bridge to the Anne Arundel Hospital in Annapolis and they were kind enough to treat him to not one, but two new knees. He came back home on Halloween and WALKED from the car into the house!!!! Martha thinks we should have a contest and guess how much taller he is now.

NEW NEIGHBORS

Sloan & Robert Dove from Olney, have purchased the former bakery on main street. Welcome to the neighborhood!

OUR LITTLE CHURCH

On Thursday evening, November 6th we will celebrate World Community Day at Claiborne UMC with a service of Light and Love.

There will be a candle lighting service, Holy Communion and prayer for our world and environment as we prepare for the 2008 Advent/Christmas Season. Following the 7 PM service there will be fellowship and light refreshments. All are welcome.

CLAIBORNE ASSOCIATION

On Sunday evening, November 2nd the Board of Directors met at the Des Jardins residence. A most delicious pulled beef dinner with baked beans and cole slaw was provided by our hostess. AND an apple cake and coffee put everyone in the mood to discuss business. It was decided that our annual Christmas Pot Luck and Carol Singing Event will be held on Sunday, December 19th at the Church from 6:30 to 9 PM. If you want to help decorate give me a call.

Is it just me, or are you also enjoying the "Chutes and Ladders" dance that Christian and Jim have been doing for the past two weeks?

Arnold & Karen Smith are back in town and the Boos have just returned from another wonderful trip. Tony, Virginia and the boys have moved to Sherwood.

HAPPY THANKSGIVING!